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O'Donnell, Shanna

From: Cherico, Joseph <Jcherico@mccarter.com>
Sent: Wednesday, November 13, 2019 7:25 PM
To: Del Ciampo, Joseph
Subject: RE: Rules Committee referral re: MCLE administrative suspension

Attorney Del Ciampo, 
 
I am writing in my role as President of the Fairfield County Bar Association.  Thank you for seeking the FCBA’s input on 
this proposed new rule.  After careful consideration and much discussion at our Board meeting this morning, the FCBA 
Board members in attendance at today’s meeting are unanimously OPPOSED to adoption of new Section 2-27B and the 
corresponding revisions to the existing rules.  In short, the FCBA Board believes that the proposed penalty for non-
compliance with the MCLE requirements – i.e., administrative suspension of an attorney’s law license – is far too harsh, 
particularly for a first offense.  In addition, the FCBA Board has serious due process concerns regarding imposition of 
such a severe penalty upon nothing more than the mere issuance of a notice from the statewide grievance committee 
inviting the attorney to submit proof of compliance within 60 days.       
 
Thank you again for the opportunity to provide our comments on this important issue. 
 
Joe 
 
 
 

 

Joseph J. Cherico | Office Managing Partner 
McCARTER & ENGLISH, LLP 
 
One Canterbury Green, 201 Broad Street | Stamford, Connecticut 06901 
T: 203-399-5940 
F: 203-399-5840 
jcherico@mccarter.com | www.mccarter.com  
 
BOSTON | HARTFORD | STAMFORD | NEW YORK | NEWARK  
EAST BRUNSWICK | PHILADELPHIA  | WILMINGTON | WASHINGTON, DC 
 

Think Green! Please consider the impact on the environment before printing this e-mail. 
 
 
 
 
 

From: Del Ciampo, Joseph [mailto:Joseph.DelCiampo@jud.ct.gov]  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 11:19 AM 
To: Cherico, Joseph 
Subject: RE: Rules Committee referral re: MCLE administrative suspension 
 
**External Message** 
 
Thank you.  As soon as you are able to send comments is appreciated.   
 
_______________________________ 
Joseph J. Del Ciampo 
Director of Legal Services 
Connecticut Judicial Branch 
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100 Washington Street, 3rd Floor 
Hartford, CT 06106 
 
e-mail:  Joseph.DelCiampo@jud.ct.gov 
 
Tel:   (860) 706-5120 
Fax:  (860) 566-3449 
 
This e-mail and any attachments/links transmitted with it are for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may be protected by the attorney/client 
privilege, work product doctrine, or other confidentiality provision.  If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, 
disclosure, copying, dissemination, distribution, use or action taken in reliance on the contents of this communication is STRICTLY PROHIBITED.  Please 
notify the sender immediately by e-mail if you have received this in error and delete this e-mail and any attachments/links from your system.  Any 
inadvertent receipt or transmission shall not be a waiver of any privilege or work product protection. The Connecticut Judicial Branch does not accept 
liability for any errors or omissions in the contents of this communication which arise as a result of e-mail transmission, or for any viruses that may be 
contained therein.  If verification of the contents of this e-mail is required, please request a hard-copy version. 

 
 
 
 
From: Cherico, Joseph <Jcherico@mccarter.com>  
Sent: Monday, November 4, 2019 10:18 AM 
To: Del Ciampo, Joseph <Joseph.DelCiampo@jud.ct.gov> 
Subject: RE: Rules Committee referral re: MCLE administrative suspension 
 
Attorney Del Ciampo, 
 
I am the President of the Fairfield County Bar Association.  I recently discussed this proposal with our Executive 
Board, and we would like to speak further with our full Board before potentially weighing in.  Our next full Board 
meeting is not until November 13.  I know you asked for comments by November 11, but being that your next 
meeting is not until November 18, I am hoping that if we provide our comments by no later than noon on 
November 15, that will be sufficient time for you to consider those comments at your meeting on November 18. 
 
Please let me know. 
 
Thanks. 
 
Joe 
 
 
 

 

Joseph J. Cherico | Office Managing Partner 
McCARTER & ENGLISH, LLP 
 
One Canterbury Green, 201 Broad Street | Stamford, Connecticut 06901 
T: 203-399-5940 
F: 203-399-5840 
jcherico@mccarter.com | www.mccarter.com  
 
BOSTON | HARTFORD | STAMFORD | NEW YORK | NEWARK  
EAST BRUNSWICK | PHILADELPHIA  | WILMINGTON | WASHINGTON, DC 
 

Think Green! Please consider the impact on the environment before printing this e-mail. 
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From: Del Ciampo, Joseph [mailto:Joseph.DelCiampo@jud.ct.gov]  
Sent: Tuesday, October 29, 2019 10:08 AM 
To: bchapman@ctbar.org; Cherico, Joseph; dv1793@att.com; pt@ftlawct.com; jlane@marianireck.com; 
bateslaw@aol.com; rholzberg@pullcom.com; tcbasecretary@gmail.com; Regina@wexlerfamilylawct.com; 
pslager@sgtlaw.com; Kevin.Lawlor@ct.gov; Connecticut Defense Lawyers Association; Rapillo, Christine 
(Public Defenders) 
Cc: Petruzzelli, Lori; O'Donnell, Shanna 
Subject: Rules Committee referral re: MCLE administrative suspension 
 
***External Email:  This email originated from outside of McCarter & English.  Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you recognize the sender and were expecting the content.***  

Good morning, 
 
I am writing to you as Counsel to the Rules Committee of the Superior Court. The Rules Committee has 
received a proposal from the Statewide Grievance Committee and the Commission on Minimum 
Continuing Legal Education to amend Sections 2-27, 2-27A, and 2-65 and to adopt new Section 2-27B 
regarding administrative suspension of attorneys who fail to register or comply with Connecticut’s 
Minimum Continuing Legal Education requirements. 
 
This proposal was taken up for discussion by the Rules Committee at its meeting on Monday, October 
21, 2019.  At that meeting, the Rules Committee decided to seek comments from the Connecticut Bar 
Association, other local bar associations, and organizations that were part of the MCLE Task Force. As 
such, a copy of the materials related to this proposal are attached to this e-mail for your review. 
 
The Rules Committee may continue its discussion of this proposal at its next meeting, which is scheduled 
to be held on Monday, November 18, 2019. Please provide your comments on this proposal no later 
than Monday, November 11, 2019 so that any comments may be distributed to and reviewed by the 
members of the committee in advance of this meeting.   
 
Your attention to this matter is appreciated. 
 
_______________________________ 
Joseph J. Del Ciampo 
Director of Legal Services 
Connecticut Judicial Branch 
100 Washington Street, 3rd Floor 
Hartford, CT 06106 
 
e-mail:  Joseph.DelCiampo@jud.ct.gov 
 
Tel:   (860) 706-5120 
Fax:  (860) 566-3449 
 
This e-mail and any attachments/links transmitted with it are for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may be protected by the 
attorney/client privilege, work product doctrine, or other confidentiality provision.  If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby 
notified that any review, disclosure, copying, dissemination, distribution, use or action taken in reliance on the contents of this communication 
is STRICTLY PROHIBITED.  Please notify the sender immediately by e-mail if you have received this in error and delete this e-mail and any 
attachments/links from your system.  Any inadvertent receipt or transmission shall not be a waiver of any privilege or work product protection. 
The Connecticut Judicial Branch does not accept liability for any errors or omissions in the contents of this communication which arise as a 
result of e-mail transmission, or for any viruses that may be contained therein.  If verification of the contents of this e-mail is required, please 
request a hard-copy version. 
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This email message from the law firm of McCarter & English, LLP is for the sole use of the intended 
recipient(s) and may contain confidential and privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use, 
disclosure or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by 
reply email and destroy all copies of the original message.  
 

**This email originated from outside of McCarter & English.  Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you recognize the sender and were expecting the content.**  
 

This email message from the law firm of McCarter & English, LLP is for the sole use of the intended 
recipient(s) and may contain confidential and privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure 
or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and 
destroy all copies of the original message.  




